MINUTES

Tealing Community Council Meeting

16th August 2023 | 6.30pm | Tealing Hall

In attendance

Donna Dingwall, Kerry Kirkland, Hilda Young, Chris Allan,
ClIr. Beth Whiteside, Sandra Dunn - resident

Apologies

Gloria Gibson, Clir. Heather Dorward, PC Brennan

Welcome and introductions

DD opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. Local resident SD let the group know the
reason for her attendance at the meeting - detailed in local resident issues section.

Minutes of last meeting

Minutes were approved as an accurate record - DD proposed, HY agreed

Matters arising

Laptop purchased.

Police Report

Assessment period — 07/06/2023 — 16/08/2023

There were 13 calls received in respect of Tealing and surrounding area in this assessment
period.

There was 1 crime recorded in respect of your area over this assessment period —

Group 1 — Crimes of violence/Threats — 0.

Group 2 — Crimes of sexual nature — 0.

Group 3 — Crimes of Dishonesty — 1 recorded crime.
Group 4 — Crimes involving property damage — 0.

Group 5 & 6 — Miscellaneous/ other crimes including Threatening & Abusive Behaviours,
assaults and other offences against emergency workers — 0.
Group 7 — Road traffic crimes — 0.



Calls to Police and recorded crimes remain at low levels.

We would like to remind all residents around the importance of home and vehicle security and
the below link to the Police Scotland Website offers advice and guidance (control and click to
open) —

Your house - Police Scotland

Angus Councillors Report

Angus Council has been in recess - no updates at present.

Field 440M East Of Cross Roads Cottage Balnuith Tealing: no update at present

Static Caravans: Cllr. BW to check the rules on static caravans and the planning application
process.

Traffic through the village: speed of traffic still an issue. Signage - positive reinforcement may
have been a better choice.

Resident Issues

Tealing 400kV substation: Overhead lines - upgrade from 275kV to 400 kV - SD expressed her
concerns regarding the proposed upgrade. TCC stated that SD was the first local resident to
attend a TCC meeting regarding the proposal and as a result members of TCC had not given a
collective response but had personally responded to the consultation. Clir. BW stated that
Angus Council had facilitated the extension of the public consultation feedback to 28 July. ClIr.
BW also advised local resident SD to contact local MSP Graeme Dey with any further queries.
TCC also stated that there were campaign groups to get in touch with regarding the proposal.

Local Bus Service 139: - TCC explained to SD that a meeting was held with TCC and Angus
Council representatives and that following the result from the public consultation a public
meeting will be held with local residents. TCC have been assured that the current service will
continue until a new service is in place.

Active Travel Feasibility Survey: Path/Cycle Path - Safe Route to Schools - SD expressed her
concern regarding the proposed route, the lack of direct communication with residents affected
and the problems that are caused by the school traffic. Clir. BW explained the importance of a
safe route to school for the pupils and the lack of such adds to the issues with school traffic.
Any feedback received through the feasibility survey will be taken into consideration to facilitate
the safe route decided.

Issues arising from email correspondence

Upskilling - Brechin 25th August

Community Resilience Web Page - up and running - Forum 31st August 6.30pm Teams
Defibrillators - Community Funding available - look into again

Recycling - change possible

Garden Waste - would a discount option be available for residents requiring more than one bin?
Liability Insurance - certificate received.



Planning Update

Nothing of note in the Weekly Lists

Update in paper regarding 23/00476/FULL & 23/00477/FULL - no update received via the
weekly list. Queried with ClIr. BW and was advised that any updates on any planning
applications would need to be manually searched and would not be emailed.

Financial Update

Admin Account £2.461.13

Project Account £10,696.13 £9,008.09 of which is SSE Community Fund

Two micro grant applications have been received - both from Tealing Hall SCIO:

Hogmanay mini bus - £145.00 - all agreed
Blinds for main hall - £780.00 - all agreed

Clir. BW left meeting

AOB

Facebook page - up and running - login details to be given to all members of TCC

CC Complaints procedure - special meeting to take place - date tbc

Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 11th October at 6.30pm - AGM



